
Request For Proposals 

Professional Services For  

Malmstrom Afb Installation Resilience Study, O.F. 1821.0 

 

The City of Great Falls, in cooperation with Malmstrom Air Force Base, is seeking proposals from highly 

experienced professional consulting firms to develop a Resilience and Compatibility Study that summarizes 

the evaluation of the utility systems and land uses supporting the City of Great Falls (CoGF) and Malmstrom 

Air Force Base (MAFB). Specifically, the consultant will identify infrastructure requirements, such as 

alternate water, sanitary sewer, stormwater, electricity, and natural gas connections, transportation and 

broadband that would increase continuity of essential services for the City of Great Falls and utility 

resiliency and mission assurance for Malmstrom Air Force Base. Additionally, the consultant will evaluate 

compatible land uses and zoning in proximity to Malmstrom Air Force Base to facilitate development that 

benefits both the City of Great Falls and Malmstrom Air Force Base.  

 

Sealed proposals must be received at City Engineering Office located at 1025 25th Ave NE, Great Falls, 

MT 59404 by 5:00 p.m. Mountain Standard Time (MST) on Thursday, May 9, 2024. Proposals received 

after the scheduled time and date will not be considered. All supporting materials and documentation must 

be included with the proposal. The responsibility of timely delivery lies solely with the Consultant. Faxed 

and E-Mailed proposals are not acceptable. 

 

Interested parties may pick up a formal RFP at the City of Great Falls, Public Works Department, 

Engineering Division or by contacting the Project Manager, James Hewett, at (406) 455-8146 
 

 

Published at Great Falls, Montana, this 22nd day of April 2024. 

 

Lisa Kunz, City Clerk      (1st Publication):  April 23, 2024 

P.O. Box 5021       (2nd Publication): April 28, 2024 

Great Falls, Montana 59403-5021     


